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New Child Nutrition Computer System
Child Nutrition will begin preparations for a new point of service and back of the house software that will be 
implemented in July 2024.  The system is a part of the Infinite Campus Student enrollment system the school 
district uses.  This will enable real time updates to the student data base and their meal accounts.  It will also 
allow parents easier access to their accounts through the parent portal of Infinite Campus.

The hardware will also be updated and include a card reading system as well as the keypads for students to 
punch in on.  Card readers will speed up the check out lines a great deal and allow students to use the short 
lunch times to be used for eating and not waiting in line.

The current food service system was implemented in 2004 and hasn’t had many software updates in the last 3 
to 5 years.   This is a very anticipated and welcome change to the Child Nutrition Program.

Farm to School activity
Carrots were purchased from the Food Farm in Esko for the Fresh Fruit and Vegetable Grant that is in place at 
Myers Wilkins.  Student learned about local providers of produce and enjoyed the afternoon tasting.

Wild Rice was purchased from Masters Maples in Cohasset MN.  Students will be enjoying the wild rice in a 
brown rice blend and in some schools a wild rice soup.  
After the wild rice purchase, our funds for the 23-24 school year will be used up.  Child Nutrition tries to buy 
locally when it is available and fiscally responsible to do so.

Wellness Assessment
The triannual Wellness Assessment will be completed this school year.  Working on committee formation and 
paperwork required for the assessment.  During the pandemic, parts of the wellness requirements were 
waived.  


